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Activity Office 
The Activity Office is closed until November.  E-mails will be checked on a random schedule until 
then.  
 

Roundup Articles 
Articles for the October Roundup are due in the office by September 10.  They may be emailed to 
office@apachewells.com, taken into the office on a Flash Drive or CD for them to make a copy.  
Look for the Roundup in several places in the community or on the website under What’s New, 
after October 1, because they will not be delivered to homes.  The November issue will be delivered 
to homes. 

 
Aquatic/Fitness Center Status 

The old facility has been demolished and site preparation is nearly complete.  Temporary space is 
set up in the Mojave Room and seems to have been well received.  We are experiencing very 
significant delays in the construction permit process.  There is no way to calculate a release date.  
Construction is planned to take approximately four months from receipt of the permit.  A new 
schedule will be released when the permit is issued.  Photos may be viewed on the website: 
www.apachewells.com then click on Photos in the Menu bar.  

 
Apache Wells Shrine Club September 

Welcome back Shriners.  Not much going on at the club this month. We do, however, have a steak 
fry at the Apache Wells Gazebo on the 19th at 5PM.  Bring your own service, a potluck dish, and 
drinks and come on out.  
As a heads up, October starts the monthly luncheon and meetings. It is on the 10th at Apache Hall; 
starts at 12:30. There also will be a steak fry on the 17th at 5 PM in the Gazebo. Hope to see you 
there.  Jack Roberts, Club Scribe 
 

In Memoriam  
Ruth Macaulay, 96, a former resident, died peacefully, June 8, in Crystal Lake, Illinois. 
A memorial service was held June 18, in Crystal Lake, Illinois.  In lieu of flowers, memorials may be 
directed to Habitat for Humanity or JourneyCare Hospice (Barrington, Illinois). On-line 
condolences may be directed to www.defiorejorgensen.com. 
 
Harold “Hal” J. Kamke age 77, passed away June 17, in Manitowoc, WI, following a long and 
courageous battle with cancer.  Hal had served Apache Wells Beautification Committee, Apache 
Wells Security Patrol and helped deliver the Roundup. 
A memorial service was held on Friday June 21, in Manitowoc.  American Legion Drews-Bleser 
Post #88 of Manitowoc accorded military rites. Online condolences may be expressed at 
www.jensreinboldandpfeffer.com  Thank you to all for the prayers that were said for Hal. 
 
Quentin Love passed away, June 23.   
 
Robert Lybek passed away on June 24. 
 

J.C. Stinnett, June Prichard's father, passed into the Lord's eternal care Tuesday, July 2nd.  A 
brief Columbarium service will be held at a future date. 
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Alton Knight, husband of Christine, passed away on June 14. 
 
Eddie Sue Moore passed away on July 30, at the age of 91. She was a 34 year resident here at 
Apache Wells.  She was active in quilters and golfing in her past years. She is survived by her 
husband, Del Moore, one daughter and two sons. Her memorial service was held August 30, at 
Apache Wells Community Church. 
 
Paul Balthazor passed away July 16.  He is survived by loving wife Betty, two sons Tom (Cathy), 
Lee (Patty) and daughter Sue, four grandsons, one granddaughter and his brother Jim and wife 
Judy.  
 

 

Contact:  webmaster@apachewells.com 
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